	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                     Held on 12th March 2018 at the Rugby Pavilion



	Present :  Allan Staerck, John Patten, Stuart King, Clive Greening, Guy Livingston, Gavin Norman,
                     Noel Gregory, louis Brown, Stuart Briggs, John Bandey, Kevin Harte               
	

	
	

	1. Apologies :  Julian Hussey, Peter Brook, Daragh McLoughlin, Ayo Fraser.
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	3. Matters Arising :

a/ The new TV has now been raised.

4. Correspondence :
	

	a/ Letter received from D/Wilts offering club a grant of £1000 towards catering equipment providing

     The club match the funds. Money to be used by May 2019. Secretary to send acceptance letter.

b/ Club received a letter from D/Wilts referee society chairman, ref Red card for Daragh. It only states

     he will talk to referee regarding comments after game, but could not comment on 11 week ban.

c/ Communication form D/W regarding new Data Protection Regulations being brought in covering

methods of club communication to members.

d/ D/Wilts restarting Huddle meetings, first on this Wednesday at Blandford. To late for us to attend.

 
	John Patten

	5. Treasurers Report :

Stuart said the bank balance stands at £8469.46 plus the tag festival made £397.66 and RFU Grand Draw has raised £328.50 thanks to Allan’s sales efforts.

He said he has paid £220 to Pitchero for website license but believes in the next 12 months club could look into creating our own site as there are  members who could help. We must also look to keep it up to date. Committee members will approach members.

Stuart said he was concerned we are overstaffed on bar on occasions when there is only a TV game. Kevin will talk to LC for each match occasion.

VP Report :

Peter sent report to say no more donations received. Stuart awaiting VP lunch bill.
	Committee

	7. Fixtures :

Kevin said he is awaiting to hear from New Milton if this weeks game can KO 1.00pm to watch England game on TV. The following week the game is now away to Oakmedians and he will cancel St Johns.

8. Team Manager Report

Guy said playing numbers were difficult and travelled to Wimborne last week with only 14 players, losing 55-0. Young colts  stepping up played really well. No one able to drive mini bus therefore had to hire one taxi at £140 to supplement cars.

Training numbers are not too bad, but he is doubtful to train too much with Crewkerne in future.


	

	Junior Report :

Noel said the schools tag festival went really well last Saturday with over 140 children playing. The tournament was won by St Catherines School. He thanked Louis for his help and junior members who ran one pitch completely and to Karen and Jasmine who cooked the food.

The club had a Safeguarding audit from Dave Wookey of D/Wilts. He was impressed and said we are a club going forward.

The junior presentation night will be Friday27th April when they propose having their own clubman of the year.

The France trip had to be cancelled because of weather. They are now looking at April/May or August.

Noel provided an estimate from Jewsons to supply equipment for kitchen upgrade at a cost of £11000 but not fitting costs. To include dishwasher, tall freezer, hygenic wall covering and cabinets etc. Club to contact local companies to enquire on fitting costs.
	Committee

	
	

	Social Report :

Gavin said numbers for 50th Ball were about 140 at moment. A possible magician would cost £500 ?

Looking at prizes for a draw on the night and will wait to decide on pre drink and bottles on table.

Discussion on getting an advert/article into Bridport News. Stuart B will enquire.

Will look in next few weeks to directly contact outstanding members.

Has approached Palmers for Guinness promo items for this week.

11. Grounds Maintenance :

Clive said the grounds are very wet and not much work done. The tractor has been playing up and he has been servicing it. He said he will continue with work until end of April when the club will need to replace him. Will need someone to organise summer grass cutting contract and volunteers to carry out cutting on a rota twice a week. There are a couple of members who mightl take on organisation and will need someone to take on next season.

12. Core Values :     Ongoing.
13. Club Development : 

a/ Safeguarding    : Audit went well as reported.
b/ School Liaison  : Good tag festival and county organiser pleased with clubs school involvement.
c/ Coaching           : Allan said Gareth still helping and possibly lee Burnett might be interested.
d/ Publicity            : Good reports in paper still.
e/ Volunteers       : Most areas covered but still more to cover all areas.
f/ Dev, Plan           : Ongoing.
	Committee

	
	

	14. Any Other Business : 
	

	
	

	a/ Allan said the LC has a new 30  year lease from Palmers to secure tenure. Club may need to talk to

     LC regarding renewing ours with LC, which has about 18 years to run.

b/ Allan said Chris Burton wants to meet club to renew clubs Accreditation. He will arrange date.

c/ Allan said the club needs to have a procedure for contacting each other.

d/ John Bandey wanted to know if empty line marking containers can be put in LC skip. Yes.

e/ Gavin said members should help clear tables at end of game. LC responsibility.

f/ Noel said the U14’s beat Sherborne 33-10 last week.

No further business, the meeting closed 9.00pm

Next meeting Monday 9th April 2018 

Chairman - Allan Staerck.


	Allan Staerck

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


